
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
December 11, 2017 

 
 
 
Filed Via Web Portal 
 
Mr. Steven V. King, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA 98504-7250 
 
Re: Docket No. UG-171095 (Advice No. 2017-19) – Do Not Redocket 

Natural Gas Tariff Filing - Filed Electronically 
 
Dear Mr. King, 
 
Puget Sound Energy (“PSE”) hereby submits in connection with Docket No. UG-171095 the 
following tariff sheet to replace the tariff sheet accompanying PSE’s November 1, 2017, filing 
which was submitted under PSE’s Advice No. 2017-19.  This filing includes the following 
portion of the Company’s WN U-2 tariff for natural gas service.   
 

4th Revision of Sheet No. 1183-G – Natural Gas Conservation Service (Continued) 
 
The primary purpose of this filing is to make updates to the Sheet No. 1183-G to be consistent 
with the portion of the Commission's Order 08, Final Order Rejecting Tariff Sheets; and 
Authorizing and Requiring Compliance Filing, in consolidated Dockets UE-170033 and UG-
170034 (the “Order”) that addresses the approval and adoption of the Settlement Stipulation. 
Specifically this necessitates PSE’s adjustment of its Energy Efficiency electric (Schedule 83) 
and natural gas (Schedule 183) Portfolio budgets: (1) PSE will add $2 million in Low Income 
Weatherization funding between January 1, 2018 and June 30, 2019; and (2) PSE commits to 
acquire an incremental 5 percent therm savings over its indicated 2018-2019 Total Biennial 
Potential of 6.155 million therms in order to be granted natural gas decoupling. Implementation 
of these requirements caused the natural gas budget of $29.59 million in the originally-filed 
Tariff Sheet 1183-G to increase to $31.07 million. Similarly, PSE revised the electric budget 
from the November 1 total of $180.71 million to $181.68 million. 
 
The tariff sheets described herein reflect the original issue dates of November 1, 2017, and 
effective dates of January 1, 2018.  Posting of proposed tariff changes, as required by WAC 480-
90-193, is being made by posting the proposed tariff sheets on the PSE web site immediately 
prior to or coincident with the date of this transmittal letter.  
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Mr. Steven V. King, Executive Director and Secretary 
December 11, 2017 
Page 2 of 2 
 
 
Please contact Nate Hill at (425) 457-5524 for general information about this filing, or contact 
Andy Hemstreet at (425) 424-6918 for additional information about the Plan. Please contact Bob 
Stolarski at (425) 456-2585 for policy related questions about this submittal. If you have any 
other questions please contact me at (425) 456-2110.  
 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Kenneth S. Johnson 
Ken Johnson 
Director, State Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy / PO Box 97034 / PSE-08N 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 / 425-456-2110 
ken.s.johnson@pse.com 
 

cc: Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel 
Sheree Carson, Perkins Coie 
 

Attachments:  Natural Gas Tariff Sheet, listed above 


